Spring Terrace Newsletter

Spring Terrace Public School



573 Forest Road, Spring Terrace NSW 2798 T 02 63654287 F 02 63654264 E springterr-p.school @det.nsw.edu.au

Term 3 Week 4 2017

Thursday, 10 August 2017

00000

00000

WHAT'S ON!!

Term 3

- ➡ Homework Club- Tuesday 3:15-3:45
- ♣ Eisteddfod Friday 11th Aug (wear full) winter school uniform - pack sports uniform for later)
- LUNCH orders: Submit Thursday morning
- **Gymnastics: This Friday** 11 Aug
- ♣ Spring Into School: Tues 15 Aug

Awards

Last week's awards winners were: Noah, Rihanna. Tessera, Mia, Zakk, Kyla. Congratulations on your hard work.

Eisteddfod

The students will be competing in the Small Schools Verse Speaking at the Orange Eisteddfod this Friday. Students need to arrive by 9:15 am out the front of the Orange Function Centre, Eyles St, behind BP Service Station on Mitchell Highway. We will return to school via bus.

Students are to wear full school winter uniform and bring sports clothes for gymnastics in the afternoon.

Girls

School Tunic

Long Sleeve, white, buttoned blouse White stockings or long socks

Clean Black shoes

Boys

Long Sleeve, buttoned, grey shirt School polar fleece jumper Grey trousers (not track pants) Grey socks Clean black shoes

Parents are welcome to watch. There are four schools in our section which should take about 30-45 minutes to complete.

Students are to bring their sports uniforms in their school bags and will change into them prior to going to Gymnastics in the afternoon.

Education Week Activities

Thank you to the parents and families who attended our Education week activities. This is a great opportunity for our students to practice their reading and speaking to an audience.

Gymnastics Lessons Friday

We will have gymnastics lessons again this Friday 11th August with Central West Gymnastics. Students are transported to the Gym at 3 Barrett Court Orange by bus leaving school at 1.50pm. Our lesson will run from 2:15 pm to 3:15 pm we ask that parents arrive by 3:15 to collect their children from the gym in town.

P&C Meeting

Thank you to those that made it for the P&C meeting last week.

The committee would firstly like to encourage all families to join our Facebook page if you are on Facebook. Minutes from our meeting will be posted on there in future for all to see. It is also a place to share school news and events which are not always appropriate to share on the School Facebook page. Facebook name is Spring Terrace Public School P&C and it is a closed group. Thank you to Kylie Thompson for her role as secretary in the past years. A big thanks to Rosemary Jones for taking on temporary Secretary role until the next AGM.



Canteen: Narda-Fri 11th August



Dishwasher & Hot Water for BER

The P&C have purchased a dishwasher for the kitchen in the BER and are currently investigating the costing of installing a hot water service as well.

Raffle

Thanks to a kind donation from Rick Carney the P&C will be running a raffle for a load of fire wood over the coming weeks. It would be great if every family could sell some tickets. Tickets will also be sold on election day, 9th September, with the raffle also being drawn on this day.

Healthy Menu

At the meeting we discussed the Friday lunches ordered through the Canobolas High School canteen. The majority of children and parents were happy with the food selection and prices, etc. A few small changes were suggested to improve the menu to suit our students' needs. Mrs Barrett is following these up.

Morning Tea

Fruit cups with yogurt will be continued for additional Friday recesses for the children. The P&C will supply the extra fruit and yogurt. Any help with preparation on Friday morning would be appreciated.

Council Election Day

The school will be a polling booth for the Council Elections to be held on Saturday 9th September. The P&C will hold a BBQ and Cake stall. Donations and help running this stall would be appreciated.

LMBR Training/Office Days

Mrs Chapman has training today and Wednesday and will be in the office, Thursday and Friday. Mr Scott will be attending training on Thursday, and Mrs Pulling will be taking the Primary class for the day.

Bus

We are still waiting on a response on the bus and need to wait a further month before taking the next action. Thank you to Kath and Peter for keeping on top of this.

School Photos

Everybody should have received their school photos they ordered. If you have any issues regarding orders it is best to contact Cliff Dykes directly cliff@cliffdykes,com.au Ph 6342 3070

It was our choice to have a traditional group photo rather than a composite photo. If you have any feedback regarding this please speak to Mr Scott or Mrs Barrett.

Bookclub

Orders will still be taken if you missed out on ordering last week – just pop in and see Mrs Chapman

<u>Please Collect Woolworths Earn and Learn Stickers</u>

We have the Earn & Learn boxes set up in the office foyer for you to place your stickers in that you receive from Woolworths. We also have a box in situ at Woolworths in the centre of town, so you can easily place them in there straight after you shop. Thank you for your support.



BOOK WEEK

Parents, carers, grandparents and friends are invited to join our wonderful students for their Book Week Parade and Assembly. This will take place on Thursday, 24th

August

commencing 2.30pm.

'Escape to Everywhere' is the theme for this year and students may choose to dress up as a book character or in a costume to match the theme. Costumes need not be expensive as many book character costumes can be created using everyday clothing.

At our Assembly we will be announcing the winners of our colouring in and poster competitions and these will be able to choose a book from the next Scholastic Book Order pages and the school will purchase it for them.